
 

 

 

 

 

  

    

 
    

                         

                                                                       
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Weekly Newsletter No 20, Friday 10th February 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This half term has gone by in a whirlwind and we are halfway through the school year! I hope that yesterday 

afternoon, you were impressed with the quality of learning your child has achieved this year so far; thank you 

for the super turnout to our open afternoon. We really value our strong home, school links and it is always 

lovely to welcome you all into school once more to celebrate in your child’s achievements. 

 

Curriculum Newsletters 

To find out more about your child’s learning this half term, please take time to look through their year group 

curriculum newsletter. Here you will also see what the next topic of learning will be for your child. As you 

hopefully know by now, all our curriculum information can be found on our school website, including the more 

detailed half termly plans. 

Finally, thank you for all the support for Miss Sleeman and myself this half term, your words of kindness and 

encouragement are very much appreciated and valued. We all wish you all a wonderful half term break and 

look forward to seeing you all on the return to school on Monday 20th February. 

Best wishes 

 

Rachel Marsh 

Acting Headteacher  

Acting Headteacher - Mrs Rachel Marsh,  St Francis C of E (VA) School  LONGFIELD  FALMOUTH  TR11 4SU CORNWALL                                                                                                                                                             

Telephone: 01326 211910   

Email: stfrancis@kernowlearning.co.uk 

  

 

 

This half term we have been considering the value of ‘Thankfulness’ and this week we turned to the 

phrase ‘Count your blessings’, Amelia and Logan in 

Year 6 helped to show what this meant by this through a miniplay: the message was to be grateful for 

the good things in your life and not to dwell on things that makes us unhappy. 

Our Core Christian Value:  



 

 

 

   

Year Group This week’s attendance 

Reception 95% 

Year 1 96% 

Year 2 95% 

Year 3 98% 

Year 4 93% 

Year 5 91% 

Year 6 98% 

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 

Year 6 BF Adventure Trip 

As a pre-SATs team building treat, we have arranged 

for our year 6 children to visit BF Adventure. The trip 

will be split over 2 visits, class M (Giraffes) will visit on 

Wednesday 15th March and class N (Elephants) will 

visit on Thursday 23rd February.  

Full information and details have been sent home with 

children today.  

The cost of the trip to BF Adventure is free, but we are 

asking parents for contribution of £8.00 per child to 

cover the cost of the transport, which is to be paid 

online using your parentmail details under shop in the 

app.  If you need a copy of the letter, it can be viewed 

from the website here, or we do have copies in the 

office.  

 

Swimming for class N (Elephants) 

After the half term break, class N will be starting 

their swimming lessons on a Tuesday morning. They will 

be leaving promptly at 9am on these days, so ensure 

children are here on time. The first lesson will be 

Tuesday 21st February. If you have yet to make any 

payments for swimming, this can be done via parentmail 

and going to the shop icon on your app. 

 

We have had yet more reports of 
inconsiderate parking. Please be 

mindful of where you are parking and 
whether you are blocking someone’s 

driveway. 

Relationships and Sex 

Education Talk 

Miss Sutton will be holding an 

RSE information talk for 

parents of pupils in years 4,5 & 

6 in the new build on Monday 

20th February at 2:30-

3:15pm. If you are not able to 

attend this meeting, there is 

information about this subject 

and the talk available to view 

here from the website.  

Wrap around and school 

lunches 

Wrap around and lunch bookings 

are now open for after the half 

term break and up until the end 

of March.  

If you have any money owing for 

wrap around and school lunches, 

we would appreciate if the 

balances could be paid as soon as 

possible. Thank you. 

Thank you.  

Gardening Club 

Mrs Evans will be starting gardening club after school 

on a Thursday, starting on 23rd February. The club is 

open to years 3,4,5 & 6 and there are spaces left. If 

your child would like to join this club, please let the 

office know.  

https://www.stfrancis.kernowlearning.co.uk/web/year_6_letters/516619
https://www.stfrancis.kernowlearning.co.uk/web/pshe/515426


  

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 

Year 1 Trip to Feadon Farm 

A letter will come home today with year 

1 children regarding a trip to Feadon 

Farm on Wednesday 8th March.  

If your child will want a school packed 

lunch on this day, please ensure you 

complete the attached form on the 

letter and hand back when we return on 

Monday 20th February.  

Payment for the trip will appear on your 

parentmail login from Friday 10th 

February 

 

 

World Book Day 

World Book Day is quickly approaching, and this is on Thursday the 2nd March.  

Please note that we have decided this year that children do not need to come to school dressed up on 

this day. 

This year we will be holding a competition to celebrate 'Reading for Pleasure'. Yesterday, every child 

came home with a paper plate ready to decorate in the theme of their all-time favourite book.  You can 

be as imaginative as you like as long as your entry is completely on your plate. Entries can begin to return 

to school from Monday 20th February right up until Wednesday 1st March. Please write your name and 

class on the back of your plate as well as the reason for the book choice. The reason behind choosing 

this book should be written in correctly structured sentences using the first person and include words to 

persuade the reader that their choice is the best book ever! There will be prizes for the most 

aesthetically pleasing plate along with prizes for the most persuasive piece of writing for choosing that 

book. 

Also, during the week of World Book Day on Tuesday 28th February and Wednesday 1st March we are 

inviting parents/relatives into school from 8.40-9.00am to sit and read with their child/children within the 

classroom environment. 

On Wednesday 1st March Miss Spargo will be running a parent Read, Write, Inc (our phonics scheme) 

workshop for any parent who would like to learn more about RWI or has any questions regarding their 

child learning to read. This will be in the hall from 2.30pm 

Curriculum Newsletters 

Our website has been 

updated with this half term’s 

curriculum newsletters. 

To take a look at these and to 

see an overview of what the 

children will be learning 

during the second half of the 

spring term, head to the 

curriculum news page on our 

website, or by clicking here 

School Uniform 

Thank you for your support in 

ensuring children are looking 

smart and wearing the correct 

uniform. If you are refreshing 

any uniform this half term 

please ensure they do have the 

correct uniform as stated in the 

uniform policy. 

Thank you 

https://www.stfrancis.kernowlearning.co.uk/web/curriculum_news/590165


 

  



 

 

  

 

      

Reception  We will be learning facts about the different planets.  

Year 1  Our next challenge topic is ‘How does our garden grow?’ 

Year 2  As geographers we will looking at weather for our new topic.  

Year 3  ‘How can I be the best me?’ is what we will be focusing on.   

Year 4  As historians, we will be learning about the Mayan Civilisation.  

Year 5  As explorers, our new learning challenge will be ‘How does everything grown and 

change?’ 

Year 6  Our new topic will be ‘What does a healthy lifestyle look like?’ 

Curriculum News Week beginning 20th February 2023 

Class A Beatrix & Nia 

Class B Kiani & Luca    

Class C Lowen & Zilal   

Class D Jowan & Sophie  

Class E Ettie & Reggie   

Class F George & Zachary   

Class G Joe & Orla  

Class H Alex & Nora   

Class I Burleigh & Jakub  

Class J Freya S & Logan   

Class K All of class K   

Class L  All of class L 

Class M Leo & Olivia  

Class N Spencer & Sophie  

      

  

We listen 

We are kind and 

helpful  

We look everyone & 

everything 

We are honest 

We work hard 

We are gentle 

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 



 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

St Francis School where every person matters, every person helps, 
every person succeeds  


